Issues and Analysis: Love Canal
Love Canal, near Niagara Falls, New York, was constructed as a waterway in the nineteenth century.  It was subsequently abandoned and remained unused for many years.  In the 1930s, it became an industrial dump.  The Hooker Chemical Company purchased the area in 1947 and also used it as a burial site for 20,000 tonnes (22,000 U.S. tons) of chemicals.

Hooker, later to become part of Occidental Petroleum, then sold the property to the local government for one dollar.  A housing development and an elementary school were constructed on the site.  Soon after the houses were constructed, people began to complain about chemicals seeping into their basements.  In 1978, 80 different chemicals were found in this seepage.  Approximately one dozen probably carcinogens were identified among these chemicals.


That same year, as a result of these findings, $27 million in government funds were appropriated to purchase homes and permanently relocate 237 families.  The funds also provided for the construction of a series of ditches to contain the chemicals and a clay cap to prevent the fumes from entering the atmosphere.  But the problems continued.


The remaining 710 families in the Love Canal area were not satisfied with the government’s approach to the problem.  They cited the fact that women in the area had a 50-percent-higher rate of miscarriages.  Of 17 reported pregnancies in the area during 1979, two children were born normal, nine had defects, two were stillborn, and four pregnancies ended in miscarriage.  In addition to the abnormalities in birth, there are other biological problems in the Love Canal area.

Neurologists determined that the speed of the nerve impulses in 37 residents who were examined was slower than normal.  They stated that chemical exposure could have caused this damage.  In 1980, the EPA released the findings of a study that found that 11 out of 36 residents tested in the Love Canal area had broken chromosomes, which are linked to cancer and birth defects.  As a result, the federal government released $5 million to temporarily relocate Love Canal residents to motels or other quarters.

By 1990, a $150 million cleanup effort had sealed off the leaky dump, demolished 238 homes nearest the chemical graveyard, and scoured toxins from neighborhood storm sewers and streams (the two major sources of danger to area homes).


In early 1991, some families began to move back into the area.  The Love Canal Area Revitalization Agency is planning to sell 236 homes in Love Canal (renamed Black Creek Village).  One of the incentives is that the houses can be purchased at a low cost.  The families are confident that the houses are safe, but many environmental groups oppose them.  In March 1998, the last of 2300 families received compensation for medical claims.  Individual compensation ranged from $400,000 to as little as $83.
· Who is responsible providing treatment for the physical and mental problems experienced by the residents in this community?

· There is a question no one ever seems to ask: Why were permits ever awarded to construct a thousand-unit housing development on top of a site known to contain 20,000 tonnes (22,000 U.S. tons) of toxic wastes?
